
 

 
 

LYON COUNTY AUDITORS OFFICE                            ROCK RAPIDS, IOWA 

February 6, 2024 Budget workshop meeting 

                          

Chairman Jerry Birkey convened the adjourned session with Altena, Vanden 

Bosch, Birkey, and Herman present.  Motion carried assumes unanimous vote 

unless otherwise stated.  

Public Health Director Melissa Stillson presented the Public Health, General 

Assistance, and Environmental Health re-estimates for FY24 and new budget for 

FY25.  

Stillson requested that the Board of Supervisors approve part-time benefits 

for employees who are scheduled a minimum of 15 hours per week.  Vanden Bosch 

made a motion to approve sick and vacation leave for part-time employees 

regularly scheduled a minimum of 15 hours per week. Second by Scholten.  

Motion carried.  Stillson will work with Auditor Sprock on the process of 

administering those benefit hours.  The Board thanked Stillson for coming. 

Ambulance Director Amy Borman and EMTs Nick Weber and Mark Hand joined the 

meeting to give an update on their paramedic class.  Borman presented the 

FY24 re-estimates and FY25 budget. The Board thanked Borman for coming. 

Further budget work was reviewed. Assessor Ashley Lewis was present for 

questions on the Zoning Commission FY25 budget. The Board thanked Lewis for 

coming.  

There being no further business there was a motion by Vanden Bosch, seconded 

by Altena to adjourn.  Motion carried. 

 

ATTEST      APPROVED      

      County Auditor                               Chairman  

 

NOTE:  These minutes are as recorded by the Clerk to the Board of Supervisors 

and are subject to Board approval at the next regular meeting. 

                  


